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August 18, 2023 

 
Ms. Katie Zemlick 
Office of the State Engineer 
P.O. Box 25102 
Santa Fe, NM 87504-5102 
 
RE: Request for Additional Comments on New Minimal Impact Exploration Permit Application, 

Hermanas Exploration, Luna County, New Mexico, Permit No. LU048EM 
 
Dear Ms. Zemlick, 
 
On August 16, 2023, the Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received a public comment from 
Johnson Ranch LLC regarding the permit application from Southern Silver Exploration Corp. for a new 
minimal impact exploration permit in Luna County, New Mexico. The comment concerns the potential 
for adverse effects to a local spring named Carazalillo Spring (also known as Corrizalillo Spring) due to 
drilling from the proposed exploration project. The letter from Johnson Ranch LLC is enclosed for your 
review. The Hydrology Bureau of the Office of State Engineer previously provided comments on the 
Hermanas Exploration Project in a memorandum dated May 2, 2023, however MMD is requesting 
comments from your agency specifically addressing whether this exploration project is expected to have a 
direct surface impact on Carazalillo Spring. The application from the operator can be downloaded from 
MMD’s website at  
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/lu048em-hermanas-exploration-minimal-impact-exploration-project/ 
 
In accordance with 19.10.3.302.G NMAC, your agency has 20 days from the date of receipt of this letter 
in which to provide comments. The Director will consider these comments in making the determination of 
eligibility for minimal impact status. If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 470-5354 or 
by e-mail at kevin.barnes@emnrd.nm.gov.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
  

 
Kevin Barnes 
Permit Lead 
Mining Act Reclamation Program (MARP) 
 
enc:  Johnson Ranch LLC letter 
 Topographic Map of Carazalillo Spring and Hermanas Exploration Project 
 
cc: Mine File (LU048EM)  
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